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Netball Team 

Our netballers took part in a competition at Eastry Primary School on Monday. 
The team had a great game showing their enthusiasm. Well done to Amber, 
Sophia, Madeleine, Kira, Ellie, Megan, and thank you to coach Mrs Hollowday! 
 

Annual Mayor’s Concert 
On Tuesday, Class 4 had the pleasure of being entertained by the magnificent 
‘Revelation Strings Orchestra’ at the Mayor’s Concert, in the Town Hall, Dover. They 
thoroughly enjoyed listening to students from other schools and hearing about their 
musical journey, which has in turn inspired them to want to play with the orchestra 
next year, if possible. A very successful afternoon. 
 

Bomber Memorial 
Brian Cole of the B.17 (USA Bomber) Group came to speak to the children about the 
Memorial Service held in honour of an American aircrew, who successfully landed 
their plane on a field in St. Margaret’s during WWII.  His father was one of the men 
who helped at the time.   The choir sang at the event and Brian and the American 
families, were so impressed that he decided that he would like to make a 
contribution to the school on their behalf. We would like to say a big ‘thank you’ to 
Brian and look forward to singing at other historic events should they arise.   
 

Year 6 

Rehearsals for Year 6’s forthcoming production of Rock Bottom are well under way. 
The grand performance at the Village Hall will be on Thursday, 18th July at 6pm and 
tickets are now available to purchase (see below for details of when Class 6 are 
selling them).  
 

Transition 

Year 6 children spent the day at their new Secondary Schools on Thursday; this 
afforded us the opportunity to move all of the rest of the children up for a session to 
spend time with the staff in the classroom they will be in in September.   
 

End of Year Reports 

School Reports for the end of the year are currently being finalised. These will be 
coming home by the end of next week. 
 

Open Afternoon Wednesday 10th July 2019 3.15pm 

Please join us on Wednesday and come into school to look at your child’s workbooks, 
our school displays and have an informal chat with the class teachers.  You could also 
go and have a look at the classroom your child will be in next year and say hello to 
the new teacher.                                                                                         
                                                                                                                           Helen Comfort 
 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

        
w/e 28th June & 5th July  2019 
Class R – All of Class R  
Class 1 – Ellie & Matilda 
Class 2 – Elliot & Lucie 
Class 3 – Jake & All of Class 3 
Class 4 – Sophie M & Reece 
Class 5 – Charlie L /All of Class 5 &                
                 Sophie 
Class 6 – Philippa & Connie 

                            
                  
w/e 5th July 2019 
Class R – 98.9%  
Class 1 – 100%  
Class 2 – 97.2% 
Class 3 – 100% 
Class 4 – 99.3% 
Class 5 – 99.4% 
Class 6 – 97.2% 
Whole school –98.9% 

Attendance 

 
 
 

 

Thank you to everyone who came 
along to our Summer Fayre 
supporting the PTFA and enjoying 
the sunshine. It was a great 
afternoon and we hope to let you 
know in next week’s newsletter 
the total raised. 
 
A special thank you to the parents, 
staff, governors and Class 6 
children who helped set up, run 
and clear away the stalls.         

 

 
 

Week commencing 8th July 2019 
NO CLUBS 

Monday, 8th July --‘Rock Bottom’ tickets on sale from 8:30am outside Year 6 classroom 
Tuesday, 9th July - ‘Rock Bottom’ tickets on sale from 8:30am outside Year 6 classroom 
                                 -Summer Cup sports event – selected pupils 
                               – Last Swimming for Class 3 - please remember swimming kit/towel, etc. 
Wednesday, 10th July –Class 6 trip – see letter for details 
                                         -2:30pm in the school hall - Year R to Year 1 Transition meeting for Year R parents  
                                         -3:15pm Open Afternoon – Come and see your child’s workbooks and have an informal chat with  
                                          the teacher.  
Thursday, 11th July – ‘Rock Bottom’ tickets on sale from 8:30am outside Year 6 classroom 
Friday, 12th July  – Payment due for Year 4 residential trip 
                              – 3:15pm PTFA Freeze Pop Friday                       

                                    
 

 

The Week Ahead! 

Star Awards 
 

   Lunch Menu:  Week 2 

 

 

 

 

PTFA Thank You! 

 


